
NOTICE OF CANCELLATION OF                                                                  
MĀORI WARDS & CONSTITUENCIES POLLS  

KAIPARA DISTRICT COUNCIL 
WHANGAREI DISTRICT COUNCIL 

& NORTHLAND REGIONAL COUNCIL

Phone 0800 922 822

Dated at Whangarei 

2 March 2021

Dale Ofsoske, Electoral Officer  
Independent Election Services Ltd 
for Kaipara District Council, Whangarei District Council & Northland Regional Council 

Further to public notice made on 25 February 2021 advising that valid demands for a poll have 
been received for Kaipara District Council, Whangarei District Council and Northland Regional 
Council, and that binding polls on Māori wards and Māori constituencies would be held on 21 May 
2021, notice is now given that these polls are now cancelled. 
The Local Electoral (Māori Wards and Māori Constituencies) Amendment Bill has now been 
passed into law and any demand for a poll must be disregarded and the requirement to hold a 
binding poll is cancelled. 


